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 November 2022 www.manateepatchworkers.org 

Please wear your name 

tag at meetings and workshops so we’ll all know 

who you are and can get to know you! 

Friends,  
 
Good news and bad news!  Bad news first. Because 
of the elections we cannot meet at the church.  Good 
news!  Barb Jahnke has made arrangements for us to 
meet at her clubhouse.  

 
We will need for as many of you as possible to stay 
for a few minutes after the meeting and help get the 
room ready for the election Tuesday as  Golf Lakes 
is a polling site as well.  
  
The elections for vice-president, secretary, commu-
nications directors, and community service directors 
will take place at this meeting. If you wish to vote 
and are not attending the meeting, an absentee ballot 
is in the newsletter. Fill it out and give it to a friend 
who is coming or send it to the Guild’s mailbox: PO 
Box 356, Bradenton, FL 34206.  
  
I hope everyone enjoyed my Quilt As You Go class 
as much as I did. Ladies do not forget the quilts for 
show and tell. This month Show and Tell will be 
limited to two items so we can give our wonderful 
speaker from Spain tons of time.  
 
Our 2023 guild membership renewal begins this 
month. All members MUST fill out a new form eve-
ry year, this year the membership form is updated to 
request additional information.  The new member-
ship form is attached to this newsletter and  there 
will even be a fillable form that you can type in 
and print out on our web site. .  
 
I am waiting with bated breath for October 24, the 
first day of the retreat. Sue and Susan have so many 
surprises planned. I’m going to have so much fun 
with my quilting family.  
 
See you November 7th.  
 
Hugs and chocolate, 
Sheila 
 
“Friendship is the greatest gift. Share it.” 

November 7 Meeting 
  

The November meeting has been transferred from our 
usual meeting space at the church to the Golf Lakes 
community center because the church needs to set up 
for the election.  The Golf Lakes entrance is on 9th 
Street E. off 53rd Avenue E., and the gate will be 
open until 7:30.   
 
Be sure to text your reservation to Susan Fickey!  Our 
speaker will be Cristina Arcenegui Bono, fresh from 
the Houston show, for a lecture and slide show, with a 
workshop the following day at Quilters Haven.  The 
workshop still has only a few spaces left.  
  
As always, remember your Community Service items 
either to turn in or pick up.  Because of the cancelled 
guild meeting in October, you had an extra month for 
completion of your UFOs—so bring #4 and one more 
item.  The November UFO, #7, is the last one, and 
will be shown in January, so we won’t have our prize 
drawing until the January meeting.   
 
For a little extra incentive to get busy and finish those 
projects, the prize will be a generous gift certificate 
from Bits & Pieces!   
 
You can also check your UFO form and make sure 
my tally is correct.  As usual, we’ll have the UFO 
show and tell first so I can get those names down!   
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203-512-4999 

FABRIC NOTIONS CLASSES HUSQVANA VIKING  
 SALES  

  A Quilters Haven & More  

Liz Bertagnale - Owner  

www.aquiltershavanmore.co           

 Email: quiltershaven@outlook.com 

  
 925 10th St. E Palmetto, FL 34221  

941-729-2511  
Follows Us on Facebook @ Quilters Haven LLC  

We encourage support of those who  
 support our guild with their  

advertisement in our newsletter and 
web pages! 
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COMMUNITY SERVICE 
 
Our next Community Service workshop at South Manatee 
County Library will be held Monday, November 14, 9 a.m. 
to 2 p.m.  We will be putting quilt top kits together. There's a 
fridge and microwave available if you wish to bring lunch or 
you can order from Subway in the adjacent plaza. 
 
Hurricane Ian caused a lot of damage and loss, especial-
ly south of here.  Because we have such awesome, generous 
& talented members, we were able to donate 51 quilts to fami-
lies in Myakka City.  That leaves only a few finished quilts in 
storage; however, we have LOTS of ready-to-quilt tops - lay-
ered with batting and backing - waiting to be finished.  Please 
take one or two home after our next meeting - they're available 
at the Community Service table.  If you are planning to make a 
quilt to donate, please be sure it measures at least 40" x 40".  
Please also pickup labels and attach it to the quilts and use 
the backing from the labels to write the measurements of your 
quilt. 
 
The Humane Society received 29 cat mats and 11 dog 
beds.  They were also affected by Ian, as they housed some 
evacuated animals at their facility.  We hope to provide more 
dog beds and cat mats next month, so please pick up some 
dog bed covers (and instructions for filling them) before or af-
ter our meeting at the Community Service table.  All our dona-
tions help to maintain our status as a 501c3 tax-exempt organ-
ization. 
 
Any questions, contact - 
 
Janice Dentler - 941-720-5403 - mamabear229@gmail.com 

Carolee Cuba - 585-7391896 - caroleecuba@gmail.com  

   FOR SALE 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Hand made oak cabinet on wheels.  When closed 
measures at 44 inches wide, 19 inches deep and when 
open  76 inches.  Price is negotiable.   
Contact Jeff  Carlin 941-545-3830 
 

FOR SALE (Purchase will be used by the Guild to  
purchase Batting) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bernette Deco 500 Embroidery Machine with instruction 
Manual and memory cards, plus some patterns are loaded 
on the machine.  $99 or best offer.  If interested contact 
Janice Dentler at 941-720-5403 

 

      For Sale 
 
 1942 Kenmore Rotary sewing Machine model 117-141 heavy Duty 65 Watts. $100 or make offer . see curved case.   
 Sharon White 732-407-4746  

mailto:mamabear229@gmail.com
mailto:caroleecuba@gmail.com
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If you know of a guild member who needs some 
sunshine or special  recognition, please let  
Jeanie McLaughlin know so she can send a card.  
mjijetoo@aol.com 

 
Susan  Fickey   Nov 10 
Dianna Hubbard   Nov 10 
Katherine Vance   Nov 13 
Rita Wright   Nov 18 
Mary Lewis   Nov 19 
Jolyn Taylor   Nov 27 
 

2020- 2021 Board of Directors 
Sheila Walker, President 

Mary Lewis, Vice President 
Robbalee Fouraker, Treasurer 

Susan Fickey, Secretary 
Lora Lechmanick , Membership 

Sue Baker, Membership 
June Cannon, Communications 

Darlene Schwartz, Communications 
Janice Dentler, Community Service, mamabear229@gmail.com 

Carolee Cuba, Community Service, 941-251-3135 (For Community  Service Only) 

Email contact:  manateepatchworkers@gmail.com 

 

Upcoming Programs and Workshops  
Monday, November 7, 7:00—Cristina Bono lecture and slide show—

moved to Golf Lakes community center 

Tuesday, November 8, Cristina Bono workshop, Whimsical Quilting, 

Quilters  Haven 9-4 

Monday, December 5, 7:00—Holiday Party with Sue Baker 

Monday, January 2, 2023—Program goals and guild favorite quilts & 

patterns, plus prize drawing for new UFO 

Monday, February 6, 2023—Bonnie Langenfeld, skills presentation 

Tuesday, February 7, 2023—Bonnie Langenfeld, Beginning Landscapes 
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“Whimsical Quilting” Workshop with 

Cristina Arcenegui Bono 

Tuesday, November 8, 2022, 9:00-4:00 

Quilters Haven, 925 10th St. E., 

Palmetto 

Cristina will be coming to Manatee 

Patchworkers after teaching at this 

year’s Houston show for a lecture and 

slide show at our Monday, November 7, 

guild meeting and the next day for a 

workshop on Whimsical Quilting. Have 

you seen Cristina’s quilt The Jump and 

want to know how she does it?  You’ll 

learn how to use different colors of 

thread, colored pencils, and quilting to bring an illustration to life on a 

small project.  Cristina will provide the pattern, and there will be a $5 kit 

fee payable to her at the workshop.  Visit our website, 

www.manateepatchworkers.com, for the supply list and a workshop 

application, and visit Cristina’s website, www.crisarcbono.com, to learn 

more about her and her quilts. 
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Learn how to use simple perspective, art principles, fabric choices, and 

stitches to make realistic landscapes.  Bonnie will provide a kit that 

includes stabilizer and all the fabrics you will need for a $35 fee payable to 

her.  The kit is optional, but strongly encouraged, and means that you can 

just show up with your sewing machine and supplies ready to go.  The 

provided fabrics are key choices for Bonnie’s techniques.  The completed 

image will be 8” x 10” and will give you a foundation you can build on to 

create your own future landscape originals.   

Visit Bonnie’s website, www.landscapesinfabric.com to learn about Bonnie 

and see her gallery, and go to www.manateepatchworkers.org to 

download the flyer, a workshop registration form, and supply list.  The 

workshop location will be finalized very soon, and all relevant information 

will be available on the website as soon as that is set.  Questions?  Email 

Mary Lewis at manateepatchworkers@gmail.com. 

 

Beginning Landscape  

with Bonnie Langenfeld 

Tuesday, February 7, 2023, 

10:00-4:00, location TBA 

 



7 

Board Meetings 
Board meetings are held on the second Monday of 

the month, we meet for dinner at 6 p.m. at Perkins 
on SR41and our meeting begins at 7 p.m.  Join us 

for dinner or come just for the board meeting. 
Please contact Sheila Walker (941-275-7899) and 

she will add your name to our reservations. 

Library Page 
Check out the Library page on our website.  

There is a link there to a library list, and 

you can email our librarian, Darlene 

Schwartz at manateepatchworkers 

@gmail.com, and request a book that you 

can pick up at the next  

meeting—we have lots of books, and  

Darlene cannot put them all out for  

meetings, so take a look at the list, which 

will be updated  

regularly.  More changes will be on the way 

later. 

 

 
 

 
 

Cottage-group coordinator:  Jennifer DeVivo 
Please contact  Jennifer should you want to join an exist-

ing group of create a new cottage group. 
 

Cottage groups mean fellowship, friendship, and  
accomplishment!  We would like to encourage our  

snowbird members to form a cottage group which will 
meet during the fall and winter months.   

 
Your cottage group should be mostly members but can  

include others—think of it as a recruiting tool!   
  

  
Sew its Friday  All are welcome.   Meetings are held  at 

Lakeside South clubhouse 3817 40th Ave. W. in  
Bradenton on the second and fourth  
Fridays at 10:00 am.  Please contact 
Maureen Dimmick 941-730-3836. 

 
 

In Stitches  St. Mary Magdalene Episcopal Church,  
Lakewood Ranch.  Meet Thursday at 10.00 am;  

teaching and learning all the time.  Please join us.  Posy 
Havens is the one to call for information at 941-752-

4812. 
 

. 

 

Quilters Gatherings  Braden River Library 1-4 p.m. 
every second Tuesday.   

Contact June Cannon 941-405-5365 for information 
 

 
 

Seaside Quilters  meets at Annunciation Church on 
Holmes Beach on Mondays from 10-12.  All are  

welcome.  Contact Mary Lewis at  
manateepatchworkers@gmail.com for  

infomation. 
 

Sewcialites  South County Library, Bradenton on the 
4th Saturday  9a.m.-3p.m.  Contact Shelia Walker  at 

 941-275-7899 
 

Did You Know?  
Guild members and your friends 

can advertise items for sale in the newsletter and 
on our Guild web site.  We advertise  

non-members equipment in the news letter for 
free and if they wish to advertise on our web site 

there is a one time of $10 fee.  Contact June  
Cannon at manateepatchworkers@gmail.com to  

advertise equipment  you no longer need or want. 

For Calendar of quilting events may be found  on 
the link below,  the  Florida Quilt Network 
Newsletter: 
 
http://www.floridaquiltnetwork.com/ 
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ABSENTEE BALLOT 
 

If you can't attend the November meeting but would like to vote, please fill out the ballot and mail to Manatee 
Patchworkers, PO Box 356, Bradenton, FL 34206, by November 4.  Or you can scan and email to Susan 

Fickey at manateepatchworkers@gmail.com.  Remember, you must have  
permission in order to nominate someone for an office. 

 
 
 

Vice President, Mary Lewis______ 
 
Write-in for Vice Presdent______________________________________________________________ 
 
Secretary, Susan Fickey______ 
 
Write-in for Secretary_____________________________________________________________ 
 
Communications, June Cannon, Newsletter________ 
 
Write-in for Communications Newsletter__________________________________________________ 
 
Communications, Darlene Schwartz, Web Designer_______ 
 
Write-in for Communications Web Designer_____________________________________________ 
 
Community Service, Janice Dentler  ________ 
 
Write-in for Community Service_____________________________________________________ 
 

Community Service, Carolee Cuba________ 

 

Write-in for Community Service_____________________________________________________ 
 

Signed______________________________________________________________________ 
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